
 
College Planning Council Highlights 

 
The College Planning Council (CPC) held a meeting on Wednesday, October 17, 2018 at 3:00 p.m. in E-
112 and during the meeting, the following occurred:  
 
Minutes ʹ The Council approved the minutes of the October 3, 2018 meeting. 
 
Proposed Revision to College Planning Council Handbook ʹ The Council approved the 
proposal to revise the CPC handbook to include an additional institutional effectiveness 
responsibility (monitors effectiveness). The proposed institutional effectiveness 
responsibility reads as follows:   

Monitor student success and institutional performance, review recommended 
actions designed to improve them, and evaluate the effectiveness of these actions.    

 
Additionally, the Council discussed the possibility of revising the voting process (quorum) for the 
Council, but no action was taken.  The discussion will continue at the next meeting.  
 
Long-Term AssessmentsʹThe Council received the assessments for three long-term plans:  
Technology Plan, Facilities Master Plan, and President’s Task Force Funding Plan.  The assessments 
were conducted over summer 2018.  Overall, the college has 12 long-term plans and each year the 
college determines which plans will be assessed over the summer.  
 
Community College Survey of Student Engagementʹ The Council received the survey results from the 
Community College Survey of Student Engagement administered spring 2018.  The survey is designed 
to capture student engagement as a measurement of institutional quality.  One thousand students 
completed the survey with 895 adjusted usable survey results.  The presentation, delivered by the 
interim director of institutional research, included student demographics such as gender, age, 
ethnicity, enrollment status, five CCSSE benchmarks from which comparisons were made from year 
2014 to 2018 for Hartnell and from 2014 to 2018 top-performing colleges, including the highest and 
lowest engagements in both years, and a review of the special focus items to determine whether 
students felt welcome and respected and whether they believe they can learn material presented in 
the course, and whether student feel they can change their intelligence by working hard on their 
studies.  The next step is to continue to drill down the data and plans are to share with appropriate 
College Re-Design inquiry and design teams. 
 
New English and Math Placement Rules – The Council received a presentation from English and math 
faculty on how their disciplines are addressing AB 705.  AB 705 is new legislation that requires the 
college maximize the probability that a student will enter and complete transfer-level coursework in 
English and math within a one year timeframe and use, in the placement of students into English and 
math courses on one or more of the following: high school coursework, high school grades, and high 



school grade point average.  Discussion about how to implement AB 705 continues across the two 
disciplines.   
 
Agendas, meeting materials, and minutes are posted online: 
http://www.hartnell.edu/agendas-minutes-and-documents-18 
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